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RECOMMENDATION





MTA staff recommends the Board of Directors adopt a work with author position on 


SB 1858. 





PROVISIONS





Existing law provides for the Transportation Project Enhancement Act (TEA) program with funding from federal transportation funds.  Existing law also establishes the allocation of these funds to counties for allocation through normal State Transportation Improvement Program processing.





This bill would:


Create a TEA fund in the State Treasury and require the deposit of all TEA funds into the new fund.


Authorize Caltrans to administer this program and determine project eligibility. 





IMPACT ANALYSIS





The TEA program as outlined in TEA-21, is an allocation of federal funds for capital projects that improve the environment around transportation facilities.  California receives approximately $50 to $60 million annually in TEA funds.  Under the current structure of this program, TEA funds are allocated through normal STIP programming with the regions allocating 75% of the TEA funds.  





SB 1858 would, instead, deposit all TEA funds into a new account that would be solely controlled by Caltrans.  Project selection and criteria would be under the auspices of Caltrans.  SB 1858 would effectively remove all local control of this program and turn control over to the State.





A working group of TEA administrators from around the State have been meeting with the California Councils of Governments (CALCOG) and Caltrans on restructuring the �
TEA program.  In this effort, regions are attempting to develop a consensus on how the TEA program should be managed.  SB 1858 would place all control of this program at the State level and does not necessarily reflect the direction of the working group.





Staff suggests that reforms could be made in the TEA program short of abdicating all control.  Such reforms include modification to the TEA allocation formulas to better reflect the intent of the program.  For example, because allocations are made based on highway miles, TEA funds flow to areas in remote parts of the state where the environmental impact of projects may be minimal.  TEA projects would have greater impact if they were allocated based on population, allowing funds to flow to areas where more impacts occur.  





The author, also the sponsor of the bill, indicates he will consider amendments to the bill.  Staff recommends that the MTA continue to work toward consensus through the statewide working group process.  Any restructuring of the TEA program and legislation should reflect that consensus. 





Staff, therefore, recommends a work with author position on SB 1858.  There is no registered opposition to this bill.
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